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1. At its 1536th meeting, on 27 November 1972, the Fifth Committee, in compliance 
with rule 155 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly, considered the 
statement of the Secretary-General (A/C.5/1467) on the administrative and financial 
implications of draft resolution II recommended by the Sixth Committee for adoption 
by the General Assembly (A/8896, para. 48). 

2. Under the terms of the draft resolution, the General Assembly would decide that 
an international conference of plenipotentiaries should be convened in 1974, at 
New York or any other sui table place for which the Secretary-General receives an 
invitation, to consider the question of prescription (limitation) in the 
international sale of goods and to embody the results of its work in an international 
convention and such other instruments as it might deem appropriate. Under 
paragraph 3 of the draft resolution, the General Assembly would further decide to 
consider, at its twenty-eight session, any further matters requiring decision in 
connexion with the conference. 

3. In his statement (A/C. 5/1467), the Secretary-General indicated that the 
possible financial implications related to the holding of such a conference, based 
on certain assumptions listed in paragraph 2 of his statement, could amount to 
$186,800, plus an additional $44,400 if interpretation and documentation were 
required in Chinese. The Secretary-General noted that his estimates were based on 
maximum services that may be required, at current rates, subject to adjustment in 
the light of conditions and rates that may be in effect at the time the conference 
is held. He further noted that reductions would be possible in the event that any 
of the required services could be provided from within established Secretariat 
resources. 
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4. The Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions indicated in 
its report (A/8708/Add.lO) that it had been informed that, should the conference 
take place at a ti~e when the demands on interpretation and documentation services 
at Headquarter were light, little or no extra cost would be incurred. Accordingly, 
the Advisory Committee recommended that, if the resolution is adopted, the 
conference be scheduled at a time when there would be least need for temporary 
assistance, that a careful review be made of the need for summary records and that 
the volume of post-session documentation be reduced to the minimum necessary. 

5. The Advisory Committee further incticated that, in accordance with normal 
practice, any Government which might offer to serve as host for the conference 
would be required to defray all costs additional to those which would be incurred 
by the United Nations were it held in New York. The latter figure would be a 
firmer estimate to be included by the Secretary-General in his initial budget 
estimates for 1974-1975, which the Advisory Committee would examine in the course 
of its review of the budget as a whole, subject to whatever adjustments might be 
made by the General Assembly. 

6. The Fifth Committee decided, without objection, to inform the General Assembly 
that, should it adopt draft resolution II recommended by the Sixth Committee in its 
report (A/8896, JX1Ta. 48), no additional appropriation would be required in 1973 
and that, for 197 4, the COSt IWUld be a maximum Of ~231 ,200, but could be minimal 
if the arrangements for the conference and its scheduling were made with due regard 
to economy. 




